Town of Eustis
Selectmen’s Meeting
July 2nd, 2019
Present: Jennifer Pelkey, Steve St Jean, Jeff Lecander, Jedediah Whiting 
Attending: Kirk Williams, Jeff Brickley, Andy Brann, James Brochu 
Meeting opened at 6:00pm. 
Jedediah made a motion to accept the minutes as written from the meeting on 06/18/19, Jeff seconded the motion, motion passed with all four in favor.
James Brochu spoke with Sheridan and received a quote for building a roof over the ice rink. He was quoted approximately $45.00 per square foot. He said that he will pass along the information to the park committee. 
James Brochu inquired if the town has a stance on the CMP corridor. It was discussed that the Governor dismissed votes from towns, but that if we had a town meeting and representatives from both sides educate the town and take a mock vote to know where we as a town stand in regards to it. Jedediah motioned that we will have an informational hearing regarding the CMP corridor, Steve seconded the motion, motion passed with all four in favor.
[bookmark: _GoBack]July 4th holiday was discussed, since the State of Maine will be closed both the 4th and the 5th. Jedediah motioned to allow the Town Office to reflect the State, with the 5th  being and unpaid vacation day, Steve seconded the motion, motion passed with all four in favor.
Plaza Palooza permit was signed.
Kirk Williams brought up paving for Blanchard, Pine Street and the cracks in the Ridge Road. He has reached out to four paving companies, and only got responses for one of them. Topic will be discussed further at the next meeting.
Steve mentioned that Sally Iverson, the new president of the Lion’s Club, reached out to him to ask if there were any ideas being circulated about how to better serve the community. Steve drafted a brief list including helping non-profits, community gardening, and transportation. This will be sent back to Sally.
Steve made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Jedediah seconded the motion, motion passed with all four in favor.
Meeting adjourned at 6:25pm.


